
 

 

Proposed Heritage Conservation Area 

HCA 38 – Camden Street and James Street, Enmore 
 

Background Information 

• The village of Enmore Estate formed part of the broader Enmore Estate which comprised 

approximately 30 acres being part of the land grants to Paul Page and William Jenkins; 

• The first phase of development was the construction of the Victorian Georgian brick residence 

with slate roof at No. 91 Camden Street; 

• The remaining lots subdivided into the 1880’s for two rows of five terraces (located at 11-19 

James Street and 89A-89E James Street were constructed as a speculative residential 

development;  

 

Modifications 

• Removal of front verandah to No. 91 Camden Street; 

• Infill of ground floor verandah of No. 11 James Street; 

• Chimneys have been lost at Nos. 15, 17 and 19 James Street; 

• Rear two storey additions to row of terraces at No. 89A – 89E Camden Street and Nos. 11-19 

James Street. 

 

 
Location of Conservation Area 



 

Statement of Significance 

• The eleven properties as part of the proposed heritage conservation area have historic 

significance associated with the Enmore Estate and residential development in Enmore between 

1840’s and 1880’s. 

• This group of properties have associations with John Garsed, a notorious builder and speculative 

developer in Sydney in the late 19
th

 century; 

• The two rows of terraces are good examples of Victorian style row houses built in the 1880’s as 

the original fabrics and features are generally retained;  

 

Management Recommendations 

• A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application 

for non-minor work to buildings within the area; please contact Council about your proposal and 

the level of documentation required; 

• Further subdivision of the lots is discouraged; 

• The overall form of the buildings including period materials and finishes should be retained and 

conserved; 

• Any development forward of the building line such as solid fences, high walls or car parking 

structures is strongly discouraged for existing properties 

 


